
















  
       

      
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
    

   
   
   
  

  
   

 
 
 
 

 
 

  
  

 
    

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
     

   
   

  
    

      
   

  
  

 
 

 
     

   
 

 
   

    
    

 
  

   
    

   
  

 
     

  

Mr. James Latham Our ref: SV/2010/103979 
Neighbourhood Planning Team Your ref: 
Herefordshire Council 
Forward Planning Date: 26 June 2015 
PO Box 4 
Hereford 
Herefordshire 
HR4 0XH 

Dear Mr. Latham 

EARDISLEY GROUP REGULATION 16 CONSULTATION 

I refer to your email of the 15 May 2015 in relation to the above Neighbourhood Plan 
(NP) consultation. We have reviewed the submitted document and would offer the 
following comments at this time. As submitted we would raise concerns with regards to 
a lack of sufficient evidence base to support allocations that are located within areas of 
flood risk. A robust evidence base, and decision making methodology, should inform the 
plan and ensure that it stands up to public scrutiny from developers, local communities 
and third parties. In the absence of an up to date Strategic Flood Risk Assessment 
(SFRA) we would expect robust justification for locating allocations within areas of 
potential flood risk and confirmation that the flooding is understood and can be 
managed/mitigated without impacts on third parties. 

With reference to the Basic Conditions that Neighbourhood Plan must meet it would 
appear that the plan is not in full conformity with Herefordshire Councils Emerging Core 
Strategy (and current Unitary Development Plan) and does not fully promote 
sustainable development. 

Policy SD1 – Sustainable Development: As part of an overarching sustainability 
policy we welcome reference to the need (Point c) for development to be undertaken 
within the capacity of essential infrastructure and that developers may need to 
contribute towards upgrades, including surface water and foul drainage. Point c also 
states that “existing and new properties should be safeguarded from flooding with 
measures introduced to reduce flood risk where necessary, in accordance with Policy 
E1”. Whilst this is welcomed reference should be made, in the first instance, to ensuring 
that development is sequentially located on land at the lowest risk of flooding (Flood 
Zone 1). 

Policy E1 – Flooding: Eardisley, Winforton and Whitney-on-Wye are all impacted by 
fluvial flooding. We therefore welcome a flooding Policy to ensure that development 
Environment Agency 
Hafren House, Welshpool Road, Shelton, Shropshire, Shrewsbury, SY3 8BB. 
Customer services line: 03708 506 506 
www.gov.uk/environment-agency 
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within these villages is directed to areas at the lowest level of risk. This Policy should 
accord with Herefordshire Council’s Emerging Core Strategy Policy for Sustainable 
Water Management (Policy SD3), and the current Unitary Development Plan (Policy 
DR7) to ensure that development will be safe and will not increase flood risk to third 
parties. There is some repetition of Herefordshire Council’s Policy within Policy E1 
which is not necessarily required whereas we would recommend focus and 
consideration of flood risk issues in the Policy be specific to the NP areas. 

Policy E1(c) states that no development will be permitted that will result in increased 
flood risk elsewhere. As both Policy MD1 and H4 propose development within Flood 
Zones 2 and 3 (Medium and High risk), based upon our ‘indicative Flood Map’, it may 
not be possible to achieve this. We would therefore expect a sequential justification of 
these sites, in the first instance, to confirm that there are no alternative sites available 
within Flood Zone 1. We would then expect an assessment of flood risk to confirm that 
the proposed sites are developable for the uses proposed and will not exacerbate 
flooding within Eardisley, with flood risk betterment provided where viable. 

We note that the allocated/committed sites in Winforton or Whitney-on-Wye are located 
solely within Flood Zone 1, the low risk Zone. New development in these areas (Policy 
H5 and H6 respectively) should accord with a (revised) E1 Policy to adopt a sequential 
approach in ensuring development is located within Flood Zone 1, the low risk Zone. 

As stated in the associated Environmental Report reference should be made to 
Herefordshire Council’s Strategic Flood Risk Assessment (SFRA) 2009. It is understood 
that Herefordshire Council will be undertaking further updates to this document, which is 
now six years old, in consideration of flood risk, especially in the rural areas. We would 
therefore recommend you contact the Neighbourhood Planning team to discuss this 
further. To assist in this regard we have attached a copy of our recently produced 
Neighbourhood Plan Pro-forma which provides steer on how to address issues relating 
to flood risk and other sustainable water management requirements within your NP 
document. 

Policy MD1 – Mixed Use Development in Eardisley: In acknowledgment of the above 
we would raise concerns, at this time, in relation to Policy MD1 and the development of 
this site, particularly for ‘more vulnerable’ uses such as a day-care facility (b) or 
residential (f). As shown on the attached Flood Map the site lies predominantly within 
Flood Zone 3 (High Risk) and it may not be viable to safely develop this site without 
increasing flooding to third parties. I refer to the associated Environmental Report 
(December 2014) which states that “Up-to-date flood risk information should be 
gathered from the Environment Agency, in order to ensure that any flood risks are 
considered when preparing the Eardisley Group NDP.” The western edge of the site 
does falls within Flood Zone 1 and may be suitable for a day care facility, subject to a 
detailed Flood Risk Assessment (FRA). 

In order to demonstrate that this site is appropriate for the abovementioned uses we 
would expect an assessment of flood risk (evidence) prior to final submission. We would 
expect a sequential justification of why this site has been allocated over sites within 
areas of lower flood risk. A SFRA should be undertaken to ascertain the precise risk to 
the site and whether it can be developed safely without increasing flooding to third 
parties. 

Policy H4 – New Homes in Eardisley: Similar to the above land at The Glebe lies 
within Flood Zone 2, the medium risk Zone. This Policy confirms that development 
should comply with the flood risk Policy E1 but there appears to have been no 

Cont/d.. 2 



  

 
 

 

  
   

  
 

 
    

 
  

    
 

  
     

 
 

 
  

   
   

 
 

   
 

    
   

 
     

  
 

 
  

     
     

             
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
  

 
 
 

sequential assessment of sites to demonstrate that there are no alternative locations for 
residential development within Flood Zone 1 (low risk). A FRA may demonstrate that the 
site is in fact developable but, in the absence of this evidence base, the risks to the site 
are unknown. 

Flood defences: Options are currently being investigated to reduce flood risk in 
Eardisley with works on the Folly brook proposed. Currently £200,000 has been 
allocated to the project, subject to approval of a business case and securing funding 
contributions if needed. Currently the earliest construction start date is 2021. This 
scheme is to be led by Herefordshire Council. There may well be scope, to 
accommodate future development within Eardisley, for developer contributions to be 
utilised to bring these flood alleviation options to fruition. 

Water Quality: As stated within the associated Environmental Report (December 2014) 
‘New development proposed through the Eardisley Group NDP should be assessed 
against the capacity of local infrastructure’. On this point we note (Section 8.2.20) 
discussions with Welsh Water confirming that their treatment works are performing well 
but that there might be a need for phased development or contributions towards 
enhancement of the works. 

Water Framework Directive (WFD): The EC Water Framework Directive European 
Union 2000 Commits all EU member states to achieve good qualitative and quantitative 
status of all water courses by 2027 Aims for 'good status' for all ground and surface 
waters (rivers, lakes, transitional waters, and coastal waters) in the EU. 

The Willerlsey Brook, which flows along the west of Eardisley is currently at ‘moderate 
status’. In line with the above we would expect development in Eardisley to have no 
detrimental impact on the watercourse and, where possible, aid in it achieving ‘good 
status’ by 2027. 

I trust the above is of assistance at this time. We would be happy to co-operate further 
on the areas detailed above prior to the proposed Neighbourhood Plan adoption. Please 
can you also copy in any future correspondence to my team email address at 
SHWGPlanning@environment-agency.gov.uk 

Yours faithfully 

Mr. Graeme Irwin 
Senior Planning Advisor 
Direct dial: 01743 283579 
Direct e-mail: graeme.irwin@environment-agency.gov.uk 

End 3 
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Date: 26 June 2015 
Our ref: 154032 
Your ref: Eardisley Group Neighbourhood Plan 

Mr J Latham 
Customer Services Herefordshire Council 
Hornbeam House Planning Services, 
Crewe Business Park Blueschool House, Electra Way 

Blueschool Street Crewe 
Hereford, Cheshire 
HR1 2ZB	 CW1 6GJ 

T 0300 060 3900 BY EMAIL ONLY 

Dear Mr Latham 

Re: Eardisley Group Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP), SEA and HRA- Regulation 16 

Thank you for your consultation on the above dated and received by Natural England on 15 May 
2015. 

Natural England is a non-departmental public body. Our statutory purpose is to ensure that the 
natural environment is conserved, enhanced, and managed for the benefit of present and future 
generations, thereby contributing to sustainable development. 

Eardisley Group Neighbourhood Plan 
The NDP relies on policies of the as yet un-adopted Herefordshire Local Plan. Until such time as the 
Herefordshire Local Plan is adopted the plan, policies within it cannot be relied upon to ensure the 
NDP will not have a likely significant effect. As a consequence, we disagree with the conclusions of 
the HRA of the NDP. In order to conclude that the NDP will not have a likely significant effect, we 
advise that either the NDP is adopted only after the Herefordshire Local Plan is adopted, or suitable 
policies are included within the NDP. Such policies will need to ensure that: 

	 “No development will be permitted within 100 metres of the boundary of the River Wye 
Special Area of Conservation (SAC). Development can only proceed where any adverse 
effects on the River Wye SAC can be avoided or mitigated. 

	 Development will only be permitted when it does not compromise the ability of the nutrient 
management plan to deliver the necessary overall nutrient reductions along those stretches of 
the River Wye SAC which are already exceeding water quality targets.” 

Habitats Regulations Assessment (HRA) Report and Addendum 
In Section 6 of the HRA and section 3 of the Addendum, it appears the basis for the conclusion that 
there will be no likely significant effect from the NDP, in combination with the proposed Main 
Modifications to the Herefordshire Local Plan (Core Strategy), is that in combination effects have 
been ruled out as the NDP aligns with the draft Local Plan. 

The draft Local Plan has not yet been adopted and both it, and its HRA, are therefore liable to further 
changes. Given this, relying on the draft Local Plan to avoid or mitigate any potential impact is not 
considered sufficient to be certain of avoiding impact at this stage. The NDP’s HRA may, of course, 
rely on the evidence supporting the Local Plan’s HRA to draw conclusions as to whether the policies 
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Eardisley Environment Report 
Natural England welcomes the production of an Environmental Report. Having reviewed the report 
Natural England confirms that it meets the requirements of the Strategic Environmental Assessment 
(SEA) European Directive and national regulations, and that we concur with its conclusions. 

We would be happy to comment further should the need arise but if in the meantime you have any 
queries please do not hesitate to contact us. 

For any queries relating to the specific advice in this letter only please contact Gillian Driver on 0300 
060 4335. For any new consultations, or to provide further information on this consultation please 
send your correspondences to consultations@naturalengland.org.uk. 

We really value your feedback to help us improve the service we offer. We have attached a feedback 
form to this letter and welcome any comments you might have about our service. 

Yours sincerely 

Gillian Driver 

Miss Gillian Driver 
Planning Lead Adviser 
South Mercia Team 

Page 2 of 2 
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200 Lichfield Lane 
Berry Hill 
Mansfield 
Nottinghamshire 
NG18 4RG 

Tel: 01623 637 119 (Planning Enquiries) 

Email: planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk 

Web: www.coal.gov.uk/services/planning 

For the Attention of: Neighbourhood Planning Team 

Herefordshire Council 

[By Email: neighbourhoodplanning@herefordshire.gov.uk ] 

05 June 2015 

Dear Neighbourhood Planning Team 

Eardisley Neighbourhood Plan 

Thank you for consulting The Coal Authority on the above. 

Having reviewed your document, I confirm that we have no specific comments to 
make on it at this stage. 

We look forward to continuing to receive your emerging planning policy related 
documents; preferably in electronic format. For your information, we can receive 
documents via our generic email address planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk, on a 
CD/DVD, or a simple hyperlink which is emailed to our generic email address and 
links to the document on your website. 

Alternatively, please mark all paper consultation documents and correspondence for 
the attention of the Planning and Local Authority Liaison Department. 

Should you require any assistance please contact a member of Planning and Local 
Authority Liaison at The Coal Authority on our departmental direct line (01623 
637119). 

Yours sincerely 

Rachael A. Bust B.Sc.(Hons), MA, M.Sc., LL.M., AMIEnvSci., MInstLM, MRTPI 

Chief Planner / Principal Manager 
Planning and Local Authority Liaison 
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Developer Services Gwasanaethau Datblygu 
PO Box 3146 Blwch Post 3146 
Cardiff Caerdydd 
CF30 0EH CF30 0EH 

Tel:  +44 (0)800 917 2652 Ffôn: +44 (0)800 917 2652 
Fax: +44 (0)2920 740472 Ffacs: +44 (0)2920 740472 
E.mail: developer.services@dwrcymru.com E.bost: developer.services@dwrcymru.com 

James Latham 
Technical Support Officer 
Neighbourhood Planning, Strategic Planning & Conservation teams 
Herefordshire Council 
Planning Services 
Blueschool House 
Blueschool Street 
Hereford Enquiries: Rhys Evans/ Ryan Norman 
HR1 2ZB 0800 917 2652 

19th May 2015 

Dear Mr Latham, 

EARDISLEY GROUP PARISH COUNCIL NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN 
CONSULTATION – MAY 2015 

I refer to your letter regarding the above consultation. Dŵr Cymru Welsh Water (DCWW) 
appreciates the opportunity to respond and we offer the following representation: 

The comments provided at the Neighbourhood Development Plan Pre-submission 
Consultation Stage in November 2014 still apply, therefore we have no further comments to 
add at this time. 

We hope that the above information will assist you as you continue to progress the NDP.  
Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact us at 
forward.plans@dwrcymru.com or via telephone on 0800 917 2652. 

Yours sincerely, 

Rhys Evans 

Lead Forward Plans Officer 

Developer Services 

We welcome correspondence in Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn y 
Welsh and English Gymraeg neu yn Saesneg 

Dŵr Cymru Cyf, a limited company registered in Dŵr Cymru Cyf, cwmni cyfyngedig wedi’i gofrestru yng 

Welsh Water is owned by Glas Cymru – a ‘not-for-profit’ 
company. 
Mae Dŵr Cymru yn eiddo i Glas Cymru – cwmni ‘nid-er-

Wales no. 2366777. Registered office: Pentwyn Road, 
Nelson, Treharris, Mid Glamorgan CF46 6LY 

Nghymru rhif 2366777. Swyddfa gofrestredig: Heol 
Pentwyn 
Nelson, Treharris, Morgannwg Ganol CF46 6LY. 

elw’. 

mailto:forward.plans@dwrcymru.com
mailto:developer.services@dwrcymru.com
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Latham, James 

From: Turner, Andrew 
Sent: 24 June 2015 11:55 
To: Neighbourhood Planning Team 
Subject: RE: Eardisley Group Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Development Plan consultation 

RE: Eardisley Group Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Development Plan consultation 

Dear Neighbourhood Planning Team, 

I refer to the above and would make the following comments with regard to the proposed development areas 
identified in the ‘Policies Maps of; Eardisley, Winforton and Whitney’: 

Please note; The Eardisley Group Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Development Plan states that the “Housing 
Commitment” sites referred to throughout the plan have been “granted planting permission”. Therefore on the 
basis that this statement is correct, I have not commented on the “Housing Commitment” sites on the 
understanding these sites have been subjected to comments during the planning process. 

Eardisley 
Having reviewed records readily available, I would advise that the ‘Proposed site for development (policy H4, H7)’ 
(Brown on the map) appears, from a review of Ordnance survey historical plans to have largely agricultural use 
history. By way of general advice I would mention that agricultural practices such as uncontrolled burial of wastes or 
excessive pesticide or herbicide application may be thought of as potentially contaminative and any development 
should consider this. 

‘Proposed site for mixed use (Policy EDM1)’ (hatched in pink) is identified in the report as part of the ‘Old Sawmills 
site’. This is a potentially contaminative use and will require consideration prior to any development. I would 
recommend any application that is submitted should include, as a minimum, a ‘desk top study’ considering risk from 
contamination in accordance with BS10175:2011 so that the proposal can be fully considered. With adequate 
information it is likely a condition would be recommended such as that included below: 

1. No development shall take place until the following has been submitted to and approved in writing by the 
local planning authority: 

a) a 'desk study' report including previous site and adjacent site uses, potential contaminants arising from those 
uses, possible sources, pathways, and receptors, a conceptual model and a risk assessment in accordance with 
current best practice 

b) if the risk assessment in (a) confirms the possibility of a significant pollutant linkage(s), a site investigation should 
be undertaken to characterise fully the nature and extent and severity of contamination, incorporating a conceptual 
model of all the potential pollutant linkages and an assessment of risk to identified receptors 

c) if the risk assessment in (b) identifies unacceptable risk(s) a detailed scheme specifying remedial works and 
measures necessary to avoid risk from contaminants/or gases when the site is developed. The Remediation Scheme 
shall include consideration of and proposals to deal with situations where, during works on site, contamination is 
encountered which has not previously been identified. Any further contamination encountered shall be fully 
assessed and an appropriate remediation scheme submitted to the local planning authority for written approval. 

Reason: In the interests of human health and to ensure that the proposed development will not cause pollution to 
controlled waters or the wider environment. 
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2. The Remediation Scheme, as approved pursuant to condition no. (1) above, shall be fully implemented 
before the development is first occupied. On completion of the remediation scheme the developer shall provide a 
validation report to confirm that all works were completed in accordance with the agreed details, which must be 
submitted before the development is first occupied. Any variation to the scheme including the validation reporting 
shall be agreed in writing with the Local Planning Authority in advance of works being undertaken. 

Reason: In the interests of human health and to ensure that the proposed development will not cause pollution to 
controlled waters or the wider environment. 

3. If, during development, contamination not previously identified is found to be present at the site then no 
further development (unless otherwise agreed in writing with the local planning authority) shall be carried out until 
the developer has submitted, and obtained written approval from the local planning authority for, an amendment to 
the Method Statement detailing how this unsuspected contamination shall be dealt with. 

Reason: In the interests of human health and to ensure that the proposed development will not cause pollution to 
controlled waters or the wider environment. 

Technical notes about the condition 

1. I would also mention that the assessment is required to be undertaken in accordance with good practice 
guidance and needs to be carried out by a suitably competent person as defined within the National Planning Policy 
Framework 2012. 

2. And as a final technical point, we require all investigations of potentially contaminated sites to undertake 
asbestos sampling and analysis as a matter of routine and this should be included with any submission. 

Whitney on Wye 
The ‘Proposed site for development (policy H6,H7)’ (Brown on the map) appears, from a review of Ordnance survey 
historical plans to have largely agricultural use history. By way of general advice I would mention that agricultural 
practices such as uncontrolled burial of wastes or excessive pesticide or herbicide application may be thought of as 
potentially contaminative and any development should consider this. 

The review of Ordnance survey historical plans also indicates the ‘Proposed site for development (policy H6,H7)’ 
encroaches onto an area of land that since 1964 has been classed as unknown filled ground (pond, marsh, river, 
stream, dock etc.) 

	 Sites identified as unknown filled ground can be associated with contaminative fill material. In practice, 
many sites identified through the historical mapping process as unknown filled ground are instances where 
hollows have been made level with natural material, have remained as unfilled ‘hollows’ or have filled 
through natural processes. However, there are some instances where the nature of the fill is not inert and 
would require further investigation. Without any additional information it is not possible to comment 
further on this site. Any additional information you may be able to obtain will help in determining the exact 
nature of the site. 

The sites historic potentially contaminative use will require consideration prior to any development. I would 
recommend any application that is submitted should include, as a minimum, a ‘desk top study’ considering risk from 
contamination in accordance with BS10175:2011 so that the proposal can be fully considered. With adequate 
information it is likely a condition would be recommended such as that included below: 

1. No development shall take place until the following has been submitted to and approved in writing by the 
local planning authority: 
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a) a 'desk study' report including previous site and adjacent site uses, potential contaminants arising from those 
uses, possible sources, pathways, and receptors, a conceptual model and a risk assessment in accordance with 
current best practice 

b) if the risk assessment in (a) confirms the possibility of a significant pollutant linkage(s), a site investigation should 
be undertaken to characterise fully the nature and extent and severity of contamination, incorporating a conceptual 
model of all the potential pollutant linkages and an assessment of risk to identified receptors 

c) if the risk assessment in (b) identifies unacceptable risk(s) a detailed scheme specifying remedial works and 
measures necessary to avoid risk from contaminants/or gases when the site is developed. The Remediation Scheme 
shall include consideration of and proposals to deal with situations where, during works on site, contamination is 
encountered which has not previously been identified. Any further contamination encountered shall be fully 
assessed and an appropriate remediation scheme submitted to the local planning authority for written approval. 

Reason: In the interests of human health and to ensure that the proposed development will not cause pollution to 
controlled waters or the wider environment. 

2. The Remediation Scheme, as approved pursuant to condition no. (1) above, shall be fully implemented 
before the development is first occupied. On completion of the remediation scheme the developer shall provide a 
validation report to confirm that all works were completed in accordance with the agreed details, which must be 
submitted before the development is first occupied. Any variation to the scheme including the validation reporting 
shall be agreed in writing with the Local Planning Authority in advance of works being undertaken. 

Reason: In the interests of human health and to ensure that the proposed development will not cause pollution to 
controlled waters or the wider environment. 

3. If, during development, contamination not previously identified is found to be present at the site then no 
further development (unless otherwise agreed in writing with the local planning authority) shall be carried out until 
the developer has submitted, and obtained written approval from the local planning authority for, an amendment to 
the Method Statement detailing how this unsuspected contamination shall be dealt with. 

Reason: In the interests of human health and to ensure that the proposed development will not cause pollution to 
controlled waters or the wider environment. 

Technical notes about the condition 

1. I would also mention that the assessment is required to be undertaken in accordance with good practice 
guidance and needs to be carried out by a suitably competent person as defined within the National Planning Policy 
Framework 2012. 

2. And as a final technical point, we require all investigations of potentially contaminated sites to undertake 
asbestos sampling and analysis as a matter of routine and this should be included with any submission. 

General comments: 
Developments such as hospitals, homes and schools may be considered ‘sensitive’ and as such consideration should 
be given to risk from contamination notwithstanding any comments. Please note that the above does not constitute 
a detailed investigation or desk study to consider risk from contamination. Should any information about the former 
uses of the proposed development areas be available I would recommend they be submitted for consideration as 
they may change the comments provided. 

Finally it should be recognised that contamination is a material planning consideration and is referred to within the 
NPPF. I wold recommend applicants and those involved in the parish plan refer to the pertinent parts of the NPPF 
and be familiar with the requirements and meanings given when considering risk from contamination during 
development. 
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These comments are provided on the basis that any other developments would be subject to application through 
the normal planning process. 

Kind regards 

Andrew 

Andrew Turner 
Technical Officer (Air, Land and Water Protection), 
Environmental Health & Trading Standards, 
Economy, Communities and Corporate Directorate 
Herefordshire Council, Blueschool House, PO Box 233 
Hereford. HR1 2ZB. 
Direct Tel: 01432 260159 
email: aturner@herefordshire.gov.uk 

From: Neighbourhood Planning Team 
Sent: 15 May 2015 13:54 
Subject: Eardisley Group Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Development Plan consultation 

Dear Consultee, 

Eardisley Group Parish Council have submitted their Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) to 
Herefordshire Council for consultation. 

The plan can be viewed at the following link: https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/planning‐and‐building‐
control/neighbourhood‐planning/draft‐plans‐regulation‐14‐and‐submitted‐plans‐regulation‐16/eardisley‐group‐
submitted‐plans 

Once adopted, this NDP will become a Statutory Development Plan Document the same as the Core Strategy. 

The consultation runs from 15th May 2015 until 26th June 2015. 

If you wish to make any comments on this Plan, please do so by e‐mailing: 
neighbourhoodplanning@herefordshire.gov.uk , or sending representations to the address below. 

If you wish to be notified of the local planning authority’s decision under Regulation 19 in relation to the 
neighbourhood Development Plan, please indicate this on your representation 

Kind regards 

James Latham 
Technical Support Officer 
Neighbourhood Planning, Strategic Planning & Conservation teams 
Herefordshire Council 
Planning Services 
PO Box 230 
Blueschool House 
Blueschool Street 
Hereford 
HR1 2ZB 
Tel: 01432 383617 
Courier code : H31 
Email: jlatham@herefordshire.gov.uk 

neighbourhoodplanning@herefordshire.gov.uk (for Neighbourhood Planning enquiries) 
4 
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ldf@herefordshire.gov.uk (for Strategic Planning enquiries) 

Web: www.herefordshire.gov.uk/neighbourhoodplanning (Neighbourhood Planning) 
www.herefordshire.gov.uk/local‐plan (Strategic Planning) 
www.herefordshire.gov.uk/conservation (Conservation) 

Any opinion expressed in this e‐mail or any attached files are those of the individual and not necessarily those of Herefordshire Council. 

This e‐mail and any attached files are confidential and intended solely for the use of the addressee. This communication may contain material protected by law 
from being passed on. If you are not the intended recipient and have received this e‐mail in error, you are advised that any use, dissemination, forwarding, 
printing or copying of this e‐mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e‐mail in error please contact the sender immediately and destroy all copies of it. 
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James Latham 
Technical Support Officer 
Neighbourhood Planning 
Strategic Planning and Conservation Teams 
Herefordshire Council 
Hereford 
HR1 2ZB 

Our ref: 1413 

Your ref: 

Telephone 
0121 256887 

23 June 2015 

Dear Sirs 

EARDISLEY NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN – REGULATION 16 CONSULTATION 

Thank you for the invitation to comment on the Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Plan. As 
noted in our previous consultation responses we are supportive of the content of the 
document, particularly its’ emphasis on local distinctiveness and the protection of locally 
significant buildings and rural landscape character. We are pleased to note that several of 
our earlier recommendations have been incorporated in this version of the Plan. 

Overall Historic England considers that the Eardisley Group Neighbourhood Plan is a well-
considered, concise and fit for purpose document that constitutes a very good example of 
community led planning. 

I hope you find these comments helpful. If you have any queries please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

Yours faithfully 

Pete Boland 
Historic Places Adviser 
E-mail: peter.boland@english-heritage.org.uk 

H i sto ri c Eng land, 8th Floor, The Axis, 10 Holliday Street, Birmingham B1 1TG
 

Tel ep h o ne 0121 625 6 87 0 HistoricEngland.org.uk
 

Please note that Historic England operates an access to information policy.
 
Correspondence or information which you send us may therefore become publicly available.
 



 

 

    

  

  
  

 

       
 

  
   

 

 

  
    

    
   

  

  
  

  

 

  
   

   
 

 

  
 

   

  
 

 
 
 

 
   
   

   

Neighbourhood Planning Team 
Planning Services 
PO Box 230 
Hereford 
HR1 2ZB 

By email 

Neighbourhoodplanning@herefordshire.gov.uk 
25 June 2015 let.009.SS.SS.12590066 

Dear Neighbourhood Planning Team 

EARDISLEY GROUP NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN 

REGULATION 16 CONSULTATION 

We write on behalf of West Register (Realisation) Ltd and in response to the 
Eardisley Group Neighbourhood Development Plan (EGNDP) Regulation 16 
consultation. 

West Register supports the proposed allocation of its site, land at the Old 
Sawmills, which is proposed for mixed use development through Policy MD1, 
on the basis that Policy MD1 is amended to reduce the amount of proposed 
employment land and it is positively written. The rationale for this is set out 
below.  

Policy Wording 

Policy MD1 states that development of the Old Sawmills site is “an exception to 
policy J3”. However, the Old Sawmills site is not at exception site. Rather, it is 
to be an allocated mixed-use site, and the wording should better reflect this 
point. As such reference to this section of the policy should be deleted 
altogether and the wording should state: 

“The area of land identified on Eardisley Inset Map comprising part (2.5 
ha) of the Old Sawmills site may accommodate a range of uses…” 

Indeed, the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) at paragraph 14 states 
that plan-making should ensure that opportunities are positively sough to meet 
the development needs of the area. 

Paragraph 14 continues to state that plans should have sufficient flexibility to 
adapt to rapid change. Indeed the word “exception” contradicts the principle that 
neighbourhoods are required to “plan positively to support local development” 
(NPPF, paragraph 16). 

Quantum of Development 

The current apportionment in the EGNDP of 1ha for employment land and circa 
0.5ha for community uses, with the remainder being split between housing, 
green infrastructure and car parking does not take into account the flood risk of 



 

 

   
  

 

   
    

    
    

 
 

 
  

 
     

   
    

     
 

 
 

 

  

the site. Indeed taking the area at risk of flooding into account reduces the net 
developable area to 2.2ha. 

West Register has undertaken a number of technical studies in respect of 
delivering a viable scheme on the site. These studies take account of the mix of 
housing, employment and community uses outlined in Policy MD1 as well as 
the site constraints. The technical work demonstrates that it would be very 
difficult to provide 1 ha of employment land and deliver the range of other 
proposed uses. 

As such West Register requests that policy MD1 be amended so that a flexible 
amount of employment land is sought, taking into account the site constraints 
and other proposed uses. 

We trust that the representation outlined above will be taken into consideration 
by the Neighbourhood Planning Team. We request the ability to participate in 
any future examinations of the Neighbourhood Plan. 

Yours sincerely 

Daniel Jackson 



  
 
                                   

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

  
 
   

 
                           

       
 
                  

 
 

                                   
 
                     

 
                             

                 
 
                                     

                 
 
   

 
 

   
      

             
   

Latham, James 

From: Crane, Hayley 
Sent: 18 May 2015 10:54 
To: Neighbourhood Planning Team 
Subject: RE: Eardisley Group Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Development Plan consultation 

Hi 

I’ve read through the plan and have no comments, they have listened to my past comments and amended 
everything. 

Regards 

Hayley 

From: Housing Development 
Sent: 15 May 2015 15:32 
To: Crane, Hayley 
Subject: FW: Eardisley Group Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Development Plan consultation 

From: Neighbourhood Planning Team 
Sent: 15 May 2015 13:54 
Subject: Eardisley Group Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Development Plan consultation 

Dear Consultee, 

Eardisley Group Parish Council have submitted their Regulation 16 Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) to 
Herefordshire Council for consultation. 

The plan can be viewed at the following link: https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/planning‐and‐building‐
control/neighbourhood‐planning/draft‐plans‐regulation‐14‐and‐submitted‐plans‐regulation‐16/eardisley‐group‐
submitted‐plans 

Once adopted, this NDP will become a Statutory Development Plan Document the same as the Core Strategy. 

The consultation runs from 15th May 2015 until 26th June 2015. 

If you wish to make any comments on this Plan, please do so by e‐mailing: 
neighbourhoodplanning@herefordshire.gov.uk , or sending representations to the address below. 

If you wish to be notified of the local planning authority’s decision under Regulation 19 in relation to the 
neighbourhood Development Plan, please indicate this on your representation 

Kind regards 

James Latham 
Technical Support Officer 
Neighbourhood Planning, Strategic Planning & Conservation teams 
Herefordshire Council 
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Planning Services 
PO Box 230 
Blueschool House 
Blueschool Street 
Hereford 
HR1 2ZB 
Tel: 01432 383617 
Courier code : H31 
Email: jlatham@herefordshire.gov.uk 

neighbourhoodplanning@herefordshire.gov.uk (for Neighbourhood Planning enquiries)
 
ldf@herefordshire.gov.uk (for Strategic Planning enquiries)
 

Web: www.herefordshire.gov.uk/neighbourhoodplanning (Neighbourhood Planning) 
www.herefordshire.gov.uk/local‐plan (Strategic Planning) 
www.herefordshire.gov.uk/conservation (Conservation) 

Any opinion expressed in this e‐mail or any attached files are those of the individual and not necessarily those of Herefordshire Council. 

This e‐mail and any attached files are confidential and intended solely for the use of the addressee. This communication may contain material protected by law 
from being passed on. If you are not the intended recipient and have received this e‐mail in error, you are advised that any use, dissemination, forwarding, 
printing or copying of this e‐mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e‐mail in error please contact the sender immediately and destroy all copies of it. 
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